The City Council of Elk Horn, Iowa met in special session on Tuesday, July 27th, 2021, at 5:00 P.M. with the following members present: Mayor, Jens; Council members Fredericksen, McCarthy, Petersen, and Teegerstrom. Also, present was Public Works Director Andy Ring, Clint Fichter and Clerk Chelsee Jacobsen.

Teegerstrom moved, seconded by Petersen to approve the agenda. ROLL CALL: Ayes 4.

Clint met with the Homeowner for 4023 Main Street to go over the Nuisance letter sent to them. Upon review, the vehicles were not in violation of city ordinance “inoperable vehicles”. It was determined that the homeowner would have to put in a permitted all-weather driveway (such as gravel, stone or paved) to meet the City of Elk Horns code 3-2-21.2 and be within their own property line. 
Council would like to remind all residents in city limits of Ordinance 3-3-21 PARKING FOR PERSONAL VEHICLES.
METHOD OF PARKING
3-3-21 PARKING FOR PERSONAL VEHICLES.  *Personal vehicles* include passenger cars, vans, sport utility vehicles, pickup trucks, campers, boats, and boat trailers. Maximum height of any personal vehicle may not exceed eight (8) feet from grade.
1. Parking is permitted within any enclosed structure when such structure conforms to the regulations of its zoning district.
2. Parking is permitted on an all-weather (defined as either paved, gravel or stone) within the front yard setback, but shall in no case encroach upon the public right-of-way. Personal vehicles may not be parked on the grass.
3. Parking may occur in the rear yard or side yard setback if on an all-weather parking space which is connected by an all-weather driveway to a dedicated public right-of-way and/or alley.
4. No person shall stand or park a vehicle in a roadway or other than parallel with the edge of the roadway headed in the direction of lawful traffic movement and with the right-hand wheels of the vehicle within eighteen (18) inches of the curb or edge of roadway except as provided in the case of angle parking and vehicles parked on the left-hand side of one-way streets.
Council received 3 written nominations for replacement of Mr. Pott’s council seat. Petersen moved, seconded by McCarthy to appoint Kendall Petersen as the new council member. 
Clint spoke to council regarding the hotel inspection. Petersen moved, seconded by Teegerstrom to move forward with Abandoning and/or condemning the property. The building is structurally sound in its current form, the main concern is the safety violations that are not in place such as but not limited to fire suppression, working fire alarms, and fire extinguishers. 
Meeting Adjourned at 5:43 PM

_______________	                                    _____________________________
Stan Jens, Mayor 				Chelsee Jacobsen, City Clerk

